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From:

Subject: BoA item L3, 2005 Bluebonnet (C15-2017-0031) ZNA position
Date: Sunday, August 13, 2017 9:31:28 AM
Attachments: 2005 Bluebonnet Aug ZNAletter.pdf

Hello, Leane.
 
Please include the attached letter from the Zilker Neighborhood Association in the backup
 materials for item L3 on the Board of Adjustment’s August 14 agenda. The letter explains the
 ZNA Executive Committee’s position on the FAR variance requested at 2005 Bluebonnet
 (case C15-2017-0031).
 
Thank you,
Lorraine Atherton
For the ZNA Executive Committee
(512-447-7681)
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Zilker Neighborhood Association 
__________________________________________________________________ 


2009 Arpdale  Austin, TX 78704  512-447-7681 


 


                    August 11, 2017 


Re:  Case C15-2017-0031 


 2005 Bluebonnet, Austin TX 78704 


 Agenda item L-3, August 14, 2017 


  


Chair William Burkhardt and Board of Adjustment Members: 


The Executive Committee of the Zilker Neighborhood Association has met with the applicants in 


this case and reviewed their request for a variance from the Land Development Code. While the 


applicants’ request reflects the guidance from city staff on the actual crafting of the variance 


language as an FAR increase, we do not think this is an appropriate manner to deal with the 


particulars of the case. 


Nevertheless, the ZNA Executive Committee has decided not to oppose the variance request 


based on the four following stipulations. 


1. Wall openings 


 A. the existing south wall is to remain open as required to meet the 80% open requirement of 


the code. 


 B. the existing east wall will be altered to allow that wall to be open at a minimum of 60% as 


indicated by the structural engineer’s feasibility analysis. 


2. Garage door placement to remain perpendicular to the street frontage so that the door is not 


visible from the street, with the driveway to remain as a side entry to the parking spaces. 


3. The removal of the west wall to meet the requirement for two open sides is prohibited in that 


the Condominium Association bylaws give the owner of the rear condominium the right to 


prohibit any change to the exterior of the building and will not allow for the west wall to be 


modified as the second open wall. 


4. The former Board of Adjustment interpretation of the 20-foot separation between an open side 


and a house wall applied to a specific case where the garage door was parallel to and facing 


the street, creating an additional building massing in conflict with the intent of the 


McMansion ordinance. The interpretation is therefore not applicable to this case. 


We appreciate the applicants’ efforts to resolve this case without increasing the FAR. However, 


due to the staff position and the inappropriate application of the Board’s previous interpretation 


to this case, they cannot request a variance to the 20-foot separation rule, and they have not been 


allowed to request a simple variance to the McMansion requirement that two walls of a carport 


remain 80% open. As a result, the applicants have requested this FAR variance. 


ZNA appreciates your consideration of our position on this matter. 


 


Jeff Jack 


President, ZNA 
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